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Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 14 November 2018 at 7.30pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)

R Curnow
(Vice Chairman) 

B Lugg




Miss P Oates

S Sugrue

R Wright

Clerk – Mrs S Folds

Two members of the public attended the meeting.
1.
Apologies

Councillor K Lightfoot was not in attendance.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

None.
4.
Minutes 
It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 12 September 2018 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Matters arising from the above approved minutes

None.
6.
Reports

(a)
Report from Cury School

The Clerk read the report received from Cury School.  Councillors looked forward to meeting the new Head Teacher.
(b)
Report from Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand
Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand was not in attendance and had not submitted a report.
(c)
Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel
Councillor S Sugrue had attended the last meeting of the CNP and had circulated detailed notes to all Councillors.  The Clerk explained the function of the Local Devolution Fund which would not be appropriate for an application for playing equipment.  The automatic speed signs suggestion was not feasible due to various reasons.  It was disappointing that Cornwall Council had not investigated this further before contacting all Parish Council’s for ideas on where to locate them.
7. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
None.

(b)
Planning Decisions

The Chairman read the following decisions:-
(i)
PA18/05313 - Mrs E West - Chez L'ouest - Proposed New Dwelling with integrated annexe and retention of temporary caravan during building works – Approved

(c) 
Planning Correspondence
None.
8. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
Mr Mark Tripp had completed the painting of the changing rooms.

The provision of new play equipment would be discussed at the Cury Community Amenity Committee meeting following this meeting.

(b)
Highways
Following a request by the Clerk in March to extend the gritting route to include Cury, she had just received a response saying that the road would not be included in the Winter Service Procedures 2018/19.  It was not Cormac who decided on the route, but a Cornwall Council department named the Highways and Infrastructure Service Section.  The Clerk was asked to contact Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand to take this issue up with the Portfolio Holder.  It was also suggested that the Cornwall Councillor for Mullion, Landewednack and Grade Ruan be made aware of the situation at the No. 37 bus passed through all of her parishes.
Councillor K Lightfoot had sent an email to Coastline highlighting residents concerns over the parking situation at Parc Enys.  It was alleged that residents from Windy Ridge were parking their vehicles in Parc Enys even though there was off road parking on their properties.  The Clerk was asked to make contact with Coastline as well.

The Clerk would ask for the verge to be cut back from the Village Hall to Colvennor Farm.

(c)
Public Rights of Way 
No issues were raised.

(d) 
Public Open Spaces
Robert Lawrence, Stone Mason, had leveled two of the headstones located in the older part of the cemetery.
The brambles in the hedge on the village green required cutting back.
The WI had planted some daffodils on the village green.

(e)
Emergency Plan

No issues raised.
(f)
Projects for funding in the Village
Mrs Jenny Boaden had yet to set up a Facebook page called “Cury Parish Notice Board” which could be used to share information online.  The Chairman would remind her.
Councillor R Wright wanted to pull a team together to publish a bi-monthly newsletter which would be distributed by hand throughout the village.  Mrs Lesley Richards had expressed an interest on assisting with the newsletter.  A further notice would be placed on the Facebook page.  This issue would be brought back to the January meeting.
(g)
Speed limits

In August 2018, Councillor Julian Rand advised that he would be taken up the matter of the Nantithet Speed Limit Extension with the Portfolio Holder.  
9.
Calendar of Meetings 2019
The Clerk had produced and circulated the draft Calendar of Meetings for 2019.  The May date fell on Flora Day, and it was agreed to hold it a week later.
It was proposed by Councillor A Boaden, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to adopt the Calendar of Meetings.
10.
Financial Matters 
(a) 
To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

Cheque 724 was added to the Financial Report which amounted to £632.50 made payable to Nick Syrett for Grounds Maintenance.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor S Sugrue and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the amended Report.

(b)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

A thank you letter had been received from the Helford River Children’s Sailing Trust.
(c)
Other matters

The Clerk was unable to pay cheques into Lloyds that were made payable to ‘Cury Parish Council’ due to the account being called ‘Cury Parish Council and Burial Board’.  A letter had been signed at sent to Lloyds requesting that they accepted cheques made payable to ‘Cury Parish Council’ and ‘Cury PC’ as well as the account name.
11.
Correspondence

None.
12.
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

None.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.37pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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